Notice of Variances and Waivers

WATER MANAGEMENT DISTRICTS
Suwannee River Water Management District
RULE NO.: RULE TITLE:
40B-4.3020: Content of District Floodway Development Permit Applications
40B-4.3030: Conditions for Issuance of Works of the District Development Permits

The Suwannee River Water Management District (SRWMD) hereby gives notice that on July 31, 2012, granted a Final Order. This Order (12-0006) granted variance/waiver under Section 120.542, F.S., to Richard and Rebecca Tenaglia, 1799 N.W. 82nd Terrace, Bell, FL 32619. The petition for variance was received by SRWMD on May 18, 2012. Notice of receipt of petition requesting variance was published in F.A.W., Vol. 38, No. 22, on June 1, 2012. No public comment was received. This Order provides variance/waivers from SRWMD from subsection 40B-4.3030(9), F.A.C., as to the zero rise certification requirement, subsection 40B-4.3030(4), F.A.C., as to buildings elevated on piles with no use of fill one foot above 100-year flood elevation, and paragraph 40B-4.3020(1)(d), F.A.C., as to building plans prepared or submitted by Florida licensed engineer. Petitioner request these waivers and variance due to severe financial distress as a result of health related issues, located in Township 8 South, Range 14 East, Section 19, in Gilchrist County. The petition was assigned ERP Number 11-0039, R. Tenaglia District Floodway Project. SRWMD granted the petition because the petitioner has demonstrated that the purpose of the statute underlying the rule will be met and that a substantial hardship would be created if the petitioners were required to comply with this rule.

A copy of the Order or additional information may be obtained by contacting: Robin Lamm, Business Resource Specialist, Suwannee River Water Management District, 9225 CR 49, Live Oak, FL 32060, (386)362-1001 or 1(800)226-1066 in Florida only.
